
Lions Protect the Environment
by Cleaning Beaches 
By Nancy Messmer, MD19 Environment Chairperson

Lions participate in
many clean-up ef-
forts.  They organize 
big, multi-partner 
events like the annu-
al Washington Coast 
Cleanups in April and 
September. They also 
organize local clean-

ups. For the  Earth Day Beach Cleanups in 2015, over 
1,500 volunteers came to Washington Beaches and picked 
up more that 17 tons of debris.  Among them, were Lions 
from nine clubs, including Hoquiam, Clearwater-Kalaloch, 
Forks, Gabriola Is-
land, Lynden, Bell-
ingham Harborview, 
Sequim, Port Ange-
les and Clallam Bay 
Sekiu, who drove to 
Rialto Beach on the 
northwest Washing-
ton coast.

Off Vancouver Island, in British Columbia, the Gabriola Is-
land Lions massed heavy equipment and many volunteers to 
clean their home beaches, burn much of the gathered debris, 
and truck tons of accumulated old boats and marine debris 

on the ferry to Nanai-
mo. They fillmed the 
whole event, using a 
drone for overhead 
views. From this, they 
produced a short and 
engaging video about 
the event, which was 
posted to YouTube by 
Bill Kalbfleisch: www.
y o u t u b e . c o m /

watch?v=-SRxVd6mV00&feature=youtube.
Gabriola Lion, Bernard Wohlleben, participated in 
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Time to Vote!   
MD19 Fall Annual Convention 
October 15-17,  Pasco, WA.    

Trial Period for MD19
FALL Convention Ending.

For more information, see article on page 8.

Swan Song
By PDG Steve Somerset, GLT 

As I sit here preparing this, my final Leadership 
article, I am having mixed emotions about com-
ing to the end of eight years working in the Leader-
ship arena of Multiple District 19. It all started with 
Past District Governors (PDG’s), now Past Coun-
cil Chairpersons (PCC’s), Hal Palmer and Mike Gay-
da, encouraging me to apply for a position on the 
MD19 Leadership team. At that time I was a Past 
Zone Chairperson (PZC) and I thought long and hard 
about whether I was ready for the Training position. 
Needless to say with the mentoring and guidance of 
these two Lions, I was able to fulfill the objectives 
and goals of the team. 

On the District level, one cannot hold another pos-
ition, so I took a sabbatical and after that term ex-
pired and the District had no positions available, I re-
turned to the Multiple District Leadership Team, this 
time at the encouragement of PCC Allan Hunt. Now is 
the time to pass the “baton” to PDG Bob Ayotte who 
also has a passion for Leadership and Training. Lion 
Bob was encouraged to apply along with others and 
was successful in the process.

As with Club Officer training, it is necessary to 
have a smooth transition between Leadership Chair-
persons and this has been in process for the past 
several months. With Club Officers, the duties and 
responsibilities are continually changing and the 
position of Multiple District Global Leadership Team 
Leader is no different. 

Training techniques are changing from lectures, 
PowerPoint slides that are read to a more facilitated, 
discussion-based approach. The use of GoToMeeting 

ATTENTION!  MD19 will no longer have a Post Office Box as of July 1, 2015. The mailing address of MD19 
is 4141 West Maplewood Avenue, Bellingham, WA  98226 as of July 1st. Please send all mail to this 
address starting July 1, 2015. Thank you.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-SRxVd6mV00&feature=youtube
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-SRxVd6mV00&feature=youtube
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-SRxVd6mV00&feature=youtube


Why Should Lions Visit One Another?
By Lonnie Morgan, Governor, 
District 19-F

I have been a Lion for 16 years.  My 
home club, West Valley Lions, prides it-
self on making visits. They even asked 
me for a visitation schedule so they 
could schedule theirs. Everyone, from 
“Regular” Lions to our International 
President, goes visiting to learn new and 
better ways to serve their communities.

My District, 19-F, stretches from 
the Cascades to Montana. What knits it together as 
a district?  To a great extent it is the shared mem-
ories and lives of the people who live there.  I have 
such memories from three of its zones, but knew lit-
tle about most of the 48 Lions clubs in this vast area.

Why should we visit?  To share OUR lives.  We all 
share the problems of our society. To solve them, it is 
crucial to find and share the best ways to solve these 
problems. As Lions, we have a network of clubs to 
help us do this. Just one club away you may find 
a best friend, a young person to mentor or an old-
er person to mentor you. I don’t know if it was the 
memory trail of my childhood that made me under-
stand this, or if it was just running into fun, funny 
and loud clubs. But I was a happy Governor when 
exploring the unknown portions of my district and 
found surprises, fun, and new stuff.

Why should we visit? Because Lions in our big, 
sprawling district and multiple district need to grow to-
gether and support each other. Here’s a small example. 

When Vice District Governor, I and mine were on our 
way to a family get together in Moscow, Idaho. I de-
cided to detour through Kahlotus, where there was a 
declining Lions club. We arrived after dark and need-
ed a restroom.  Only one light was on in the whole 
town: City Hall. There we found a young lady behind 
her desk who looked to be a clerk working late. She 
offered the City Hall’s restroom and pointed out the 
Lions Hall down the street. Then pushed back from 
her desk to reveal her wheelchair and introduce her-
self.  While my passengers used the restroom, I visit-
ed with the MAYOR of Kahlotus, asking her if she were 
a member of the Lions Club.  She was not, because 
they did not have a ramp into their hall.  I offered to 
build a ramp and she promised that she would then 
become a Lion.  In due course, I got an enthusiastic 
letter from the Mayor of Kahlotus. The ramp was in 
and so was she.  That is why you visit!
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MD19 Council Chairperson  
Gary Reidel
Proud to Be a Lion

As I write this final article of 
my year as Council Chair, it is 
bittersweet.  I find it hard to believe 
that this Lions’ year is almost over! 
What a great year it has been filled 
with irreplaceable experiences. 
The “year” as your Council Chair 
actually started when the 1st Vice 
District Governors and I got together a couple of 
years ago for the first time as a group.  We began the 
journey of learning about each other and developing 
a synergy that would take us through our year as a 
Team.  

I have been extremely happy with the way the 
personalities from nine districts have been able to 
combine their talents into a group of Governors who 
have served not only their districts, but also have 
served our Multiple District. As we served together, 
we developed a special bond that will last for the 
rest of our lives.  Thank you, Governors, for your 
dedication to the Lions of our Multiple District. 

Special mention needs to be given to the MD19 
District Support Team, led by VCC Al Beddows, for the 
leadership they have provided to each of the District 
Club Support Teams. Dedication to their duties has 
definitely paid out positive dividends for our district 
and zone officers.  As a Multiple District, we are now 
providing better-trained zone and district officers to 
lead our Lions.  

When we talk about “making a difference”, we 
need to include the various Committee Chairs and 
their committee members who have helped to make 
our Clubs more visible in our communities, and more 
focused in their specific programs.  Thank you to all 
who have given their best for MD19 this year.  You 
and your efforts are appreciated.

I would be remiss if I did not express my thanks 
to our Multiple District 19 office staff.  Patty, Michele 
and Theresa have been a delight to work for and to 
work with.  They are the backbone of this multiple 
district with the knowledge that they share freely.  
Thank You.  

Lion Linda has been right by my side during this 
adventure, and she was always available to preview 
my attempts at humor.  So, if you didn’t like any 
of my jokes, blame it on her.  She said it was OK.   
Thank you for being there for me, Babe.

Special thanks are due for all of the members of 
our Lions family.

Lions, Lioness, Leos, you are very special to those 
in your community that you help.  Your Community 
appreciates all that you do.  You, too, should 
appreciate all that you do.  

Always …
“BE PROUD TO BE A LION”

Governor Lonnie joined the Yakima West Valley 
Lions Club in 2000 and has served in all its major of-
fices. Even before he became a Zone Chairperson, 
he served as the District Leadership Chairperson. He 
has received numerous awards and is a Melvin Jones 
Fellow.

He is very active in his church and works with the 
homeless.  He and his wife, Lynn have two children 
and they vie with one another in the garden.
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 May 9, 2015

 
 
 
CC Gary Reidel 
221 ALDERWOOD CIRCLE 
PORT ANGELES,WA 98362-6902 
UNITED STATES 
  
Dear CC Gary: 
 
Re: Multiple District ‘19’ Support 
 
Please extend to the Council of Multiple District 19 my appreciation for their support and 
endorsement.  Your vote of confidence means a lot to me as I move forward in service to 
our International Association.  My intention is to attend the nominations committee 
meeting in Honolulu and withdraw my name from the 2015 ballot in support of the Board’s 
endorsed candidate, PID Naresh Aggarwal.   My certification as a candidate is valid for 
two years, and I hope to move forward with the campaign in 2016, pending the support of 
the Executive Officers and the International Board of Directors. 
 
I hope that both Lion Greg and I will be able to visit with your Lions Club members at a 
suitable event in 2016. 
 
Yours in Service, 
 
 

 
 

Patti Hill

 
Past International Director

 
 
 
 

Contests & Awards
By PZC Debbie Bostock
MD19 Contest & Awards Chair

All of the District Conferences have 
been held and I wish to thank Contests 
and Awards Chairpersons for sending 
me their info sheets on Winners and 
Runners-up. This information is need-
ed so I can contact the winners to 
make sure they are coming this Octo-
ber to the Fall Annual Convention in Pasco. If they are 
not able to attend, I will contact the runners up to en-
courage them to represent their district by participat-
ing. It is very important that the reports are sent to me 
and MD19. Thanks again for doing so.

From the reports I have received, the participation 
has been great. It is very rewarding to see clubs get-
ting involved and putting something together for the 
Contests and Awards competition. So much fun and 
fellowship can be enjoyed doing the various contests. 
The websites, business cards and brochures become 

great PR tools for the clubs. The bulletins are won-
derful sources of information for those members that 
may not be able to attend a meeting or project. Club 
scrapbooks become a really good source of history 
and are good display items at open houses, charter 
anniversaries, and special occasions. 

If your club did not participate this year, put on 
your thinking caps and get involved next year at your 
District’s 2016 conference.

I look forward to seeing the entries at the Conven-
tion in Pasco, WA, October 15–17, 2015.

TRYING SOMETHING NEW: “The Contests and 
Awards” competitions at the MD19 Fall Annual Con-
vention in Pasco, WA will be held as always on Fri-
day, October 16, except for the Uniform Parade com-
petition which is on Saturday, usually in the morning.  
The competitions held on Friday will be in the late 
afternoon around 4:00 pm BEFORE DINNER, instead 
of after dinner.  Please make note of this change 
when you are making your plans to attend the MD19 
Convention October 15 – 17, 2015!  See you there!”
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Lioness News March/April, 2015
by Dinah Batke, MDLL

Spring has been busy for 
many of our Lioness groups. 
They have accomplished 
much in the area of fund-

raising and making donations, attend-
ing conferences and having a bit of 
fun. 
  Since our last report Roxanna Ai-
rola, a Priest River Lioness, has 
passed away. She is sorely missed 
by all who knew and served with 
her.
Kelowna: D-7	
Donations: $2,915

This group spent 411 hours volunteering at the 
Gospel Mission, Kelowna General Hospital, Cotton-
woods, Blood Donor Clinic, Bantam Hockey, Okana-
gan Symphony, Three Links, Freedom’s Door, SPCA, 
Rotary Center of the  Arts, Friends of the Library, 
Safety Village, D.L. Jones, Sunpointe, Boys and Girls 
Club, and the Blood and Diabetes Society.

Donations  were made to Society for Learning in 
Retirement, Gospel Mission, NOW Canada, Partners 
in Parkinson, MD19 CARE and Project Literacy.

They had a lot of social outings attending the Pick-
erel  Dinner and social luncheons, the  Opening of 
Westbank Lions Hall, Strides to End Homelessness, an 
SPCA luncheon and a Zone D-7 meeting in Westbank.
Moses Lake: D-5	 Donations: $2,302

In April, the Moses Lake Lioness held their 
Spring Spaceburger Sale. As usual, business was brisk 

and they netted $8,755. 
ATTENTION! Here is a lit-
tle known secret from the 
country of the Spaceburg-
ers. At the left we see the 
high craft of Spaceburgerie 
in action. Those aren’t 
sandwiches you see, but 
baby Spaceburgers exert-
ing their nascent power of 
levitation to travel to the 
burgerbays where they will 

be transformed into shapely saucers of tasty won-
der and delight. Every developing Spaceburger must 
successfully perform this right of passage before be-
ing sent forth into the world.

These Lioness were present in force at the Spring 
Conference, where they won first place for their web-
site, first for their business card and runner up for 
uniforms. Judy Thompson was awarded Lioness of 
the Year. Melvin Jones Fellowships were given to 
Judy Thompson and Marcella Richards.

They made donations to Spring Festival Three-
on-Three Event, Girl Scout Troup-To-Troup Cookies, 
Central Basin Community Concert Association, Relay 
for Life and Grant County Fair Arts and Crafts Build-

ing.  As seen above, they provided college scholar-
ships to 11 students.

Their volunteer hours (201) were spent with 
the K0 Special Project Fund, Grant County Head 
Start,  Lakeview  Terrace Elementary School, Boys 
and Girls Club, Parent Teachers Organization, Food 
Bank, Hospice, the Fair Advisory Committee, the 
Spring Fair and Cle Elum Forest Service.
Nanaimo-Harbor Lites: I-7

These ladies are sponsors of the Ladysmith Com-
munity Gardens Society’s 2015 Spring Edible Gar-
dening Series.
Oliver: D-9	 Donations: $500

This group attended the Spring Conference in Mo-
ses Lake and placed second for their scrapbook. They 
had a great time reconnecting with old friends. They 
volunteered 269 hours doing an MS Fundraiser and 
helping with registration at the Mammography Van. 
They made donations to MS Society, Pediatric unit at 
the hospital and Camp Winfield.
Parksville: I-7	 Donations: $500

The Parksville Lioness traveled 740 km. in order to 
contribute 60 hours of volunteer work.   Donations 
were made to ALS and they volunteered at a cele-
bration of life and attended a Nanoose Bay meeting.  
Port McNeill: E-11

The Port McNeill Lioness welcomed six new mem-
bers who were inducted on April 14th by District 
Governor Kim Di Rienz.

They had a successful community garage sale on 
April 12th—thanks to a surprise truckload of items 
for the Lioness table. The Lioness catering ladies 
served at two Emergency Preparedness Meetings, 
the Seedy Sunday Concession and an Alcohol Syn-
drome meeting. Money raised is contributed for up-
grades to the Shawinigan Lake Camp.
Priest River: E-11	 Donations: $790

This group lost two of their number recently, Char-
ter Member Jan Perrins on March 10, 2015 (see 
the April Border Crossing), and Roxanna Airola on 
April 14, 2015 (photo at the beginning of this sec-
tion).  They held a memorial service for Jan on April 
15, 2015, which was also her birthday.  

This club divided into two teams to have a New 
Member Contest to see who could bring in the most 
members. This was a success as SIX new members 
joined. The losing team had to buy lunch for the win-
ning team. The new recruits, seen below, are Mary 

http://www.priestrivertimes.com/obituaries/article_b32b21b8-e90e-11e4-ab46-6bbdd01fc735.html
http://www.priestrivertimes.com/obituaries/article_b32b21b8-e90e-11e4-ab46-6bbdd01fc735.html
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Boudreau, Mary Davis, Betty Gardner, Doris Martin, 
Janice Mullaley and Kelly Niesley. Welcome, Ladies, 
to Lioness!

Donations went to the Distinguished Young Women 

Program and the Karla Hatfield Scholarship, which is 
donated by Bob Hatfield in memory of Lioness Karla 
who passed away November 14, 2014. They cooked 
and worked at the Senior Center Soup Kitchen and 
organized raffle sales for a total of 217 volunteer 
hours in April.
Sooke District: I-2	 Donations: $6,104

Sooke Lioness volunteered 513 hours in March and 
April, and logged 1156 km.  They held their annual 
Yard Sale to support their Lioness for Literacy pro-
gram and delivered their annual donation for books 
and supplies to Ed West Alternative School. They 
helped out at the Sooke Food Bank, Spring Confer-
ence and Sooke Ball Park concession stand. They 
also made center pieces for a banquet. They attend-
ed District Governor Georgia Medwedrich’s visitation 
to the Sooke Lions.

They made donations to Ed West Alternative 
School, Sooke Food Bank, Sooke Crisis Center, 
Sooke Youth Players, Santa’s Anonymous of Victoria 
& Sooke, and to help upgrade and provide camper-
ships to Camp Shawnigan.
South Cariboo: D-10
These ladies are active supporters of the Bright Red 
Bookshelf Book Drive.
Vancouver Chinatown: A-1
In February, these Lioness held their annual Lunch 
Gateway fundraiser, which combines entertainment, 
an auction and a raffle to benefit the Canadian Liver 
Foundation in support of pediatric liver disease.
Victoria Chinatown: I-2	 Donations: $845
  In February, these ladies helped sponsor and serve 
at the second annual Chinese New Year Lunch at Our 

Place, as seen in the 
photo at the left. At 
the beginning of May, 
they raised $845 
for the Victoria 
Hospice in their 
Hike for Hospice 
event.

Westbank Lioness: D7	 Donations: $9,500
This group made donations to the Arthritis So-

ciety, Boys and Girls Club, Cancer-Palliative Care, 
C.O.A.C.H, Project Literacy, KGH Orthopedic Rehab, 
Kelowna Women’s Shelter, Reach Out Youth,  the 
Alzheimer Society, Kidney Foundation, Diabe-
tes Camperships, Easter Seals House, SOAR Drug 
Awareness, Freedom’s Door, Camp Winfield for arts 
and crafts supplies, and Camp Winfield  Camper-
ships.

They spent 324 volunteer hours helping out at the 
Salvation Army, at Lions Manor, at the Thrift Shop, 
decorating Easter eggs, collecting Eye Glasses, knit-
ting toques for the food bank, helping at the Lions 
Pickerel Dinner, and the I H Volunteer Tea.  Here we 
see Lioness Jenny, Vera and Milena helping to spiff 
up Camp Winfield.
Williams Lake: D-10	 Donations: $3,200

The Williams Lake Lioness logged 165 volunteer 
hours serving lunches, at the Red Cross Equipment 
Center, cleaning their Adopt-A-Block block, bundling 
daffodils for the Cancer Society, making and serving 
lunch and other activities at their annual Clean Sweep 
and Craft Sale, and making and serving breakfast at 
the Seniors Activity Center. They attended a Zone 
Meeting and visited the South Cariboo Lioness Club.

Donations were given for camperships at Camp 
Winfield and Camp Kakhamela, and to support the 
Diabetes Society, Meals on Wheels, Palliative Care, 
the Pregnancy Outreach Society and the Sunshine 
Cancer Fund. 

Remember, As Lioness, “We Serve Too!”
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The International Convention in Honolulu

Hawaii is almost here!
You can almost feel the warm trade winds; smell the sweet aroma of 
plumeria blossoms, and hear the sounds of the waves on the shore...
 
Hope everyone is getting their suitcases packed with 
your red vests and white cowboy hats!

MD19 Lions Hospitality Room will be in the 
Waikiki Beach Marriott Resort Hotel for three evenings 

starting Friday Night June 26th, through Sunday Night, June 
28th.    Drop by for a little refreshment and night cap!  Watch 
for signs and watch your email.  We just might open a day early!  

If you have any questions about the MD19 Uniform contact International 
Convention Chairperson, Carol Whitman 509-332-2341 or cawhitman@pullman.

com.  All the necessary items are listed in the MD19 Policy Manual and you can check 
out the picture. You can order the hats, vests and bags from the MD19 Office; call 
(360) 733-4911.

See you all on the shores of Waikiki!
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Spice Up Those Lions Conventions
Jan Weatherly, 1st Vice District Governor 19-C

Put 100 Lions leaders in a conference room and 
ask: What creative new ideas will breathe life into 
our district and multiple district conventions to make 
them events you don’t want to miss?

Your incoming District Governors, Zone Chairpersons 
and MD19 training faculty quickly thought of these ideas 
which you might try at your next district conference!
1.	 Plan an excursion offsite from the convention hotel.
2.	 Include LEO’s in planning and involve them in 

the conference agenda.
3.	 Invite non Lions to hear and participate in key-

note sessions.
4.	 Engage the attendees to participate in a brief 

conference service project.
5.	 Organize a pre-meeting croquet tournament at 

the conference center.
6.	 Offer a movie session of latest LCI videos, serv-

ing popcorn and beer.
7.	 Embody the youth + service + entertainment = 

success formula.
8.	 On Fun Night, play the Price is Right game with 

dynamite prizes.
9.	 Invite proven non-Lions seminar or keynote speakers.
10.	Shake it up and hold your convention in the fall.
11.	Host a prize-winning scavenger hunt for new Lions to 

find information from exhibitors and seasoned Lions.
12.	Provide a wine tasting and/or cooking event.
13.	Offer a forum to discuss ways to attract young-

er members.
Now that your creative juices are flowing, I bet you 

have ideas you want to suggest. Send them to 1st 
VDG elect, Wanda Carisse, at LionWandaC@gmail.
com for suggestions for the fall MD19 Annual Con-
vention. We want to hear from you!

May 8th - Parksville Lions Day
Thirty years ago the BC Parksville Lions partnered 

with their city and adopted the park playground that 
is now known as Ventureland. Over the years, the Li-
ons have spent about $650,000 upgrading and main-
taining the playground.  Improvements have includ-
ed a water spray section, a skateboard park, an out-
door fitness gym, and a wheelchair-accessible swing.

Ventureland is only one of the projects supported 
by the Parksville Lions.  They also operate Hustwick 
Place, which provides 33 housing units for the elder-
ly.  They also have a lot of fun. For example, they 
also host an international kite festival.

So it comes as no surprise that Parksville made 
May 8th Parksville Lions Day and celebrated it at - 
where else - The Ventureland Playground.

Mayor Marc Lefebvre watches as Business Association 
President, Sandy Herle, presents a check for $300 to 
Gail Vulliamy, president of the Parksville Lions, while 
James Barrand, Lion Liaison to the city, applauds.

mailto:cawhitman@pullman.com
mailto:cawhitman@pullman.com
mailto:LionWandaC@gmail.com
mailto:LionWandaC@gmail.com
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Ordering Options
   The Roster includes contact information for MD19 Lions and Lioness Clubs, MD19 Committee Chairpersons, District 
Committee Chairpersons; Zone Chairpersons and Past District Governors.
   The Border Crossing is automatically emailed by AWeber as a link to all club, zone, district and multiple district offi-
cers. Those wanting a hard copy of the paper, including the above listed officers, will need to purchase a subscription.
The 2015-2016 Subscription will begin with the August issue. If you would like to begin receiving a hard copy of the 
Border Crossing with the June issue, please add $1.80 for a copy going to a US address and $2.36 for a copy going to 
a Canadian Address.
All prices in US Funds and Begin with August Issue unless otherwise noted
      2015-2016 MD19 Roster:   Cost is $4.00 US Funds plus postage and shipping.  
	 Add $3.00 S/H for US addresses and $4.00 for Canadian addresses.    			  ________
      Border Crossing:  6 Issues in hard copy format. Subscription begins with August
	 issue.  $16.00 to US Addresses; $19.80 to Canadian Addresses.         			   ________	
      2015-2016 MD19 Roster and hard copy of Border Crossing 

Mailed to US Addresses:          Border Crossing $16.00 plus Roster $7.00 = $23.00	 ________

Mailed to Canadian Addresses: Border Crossing $19.80 plus Roster $8.00 = $27.80  	 ________

								             Total Purchase 	 ________
Send form with your check or money order to cover all items ordered to MD19, 4141 West Maplewood Ave, Bellingham, 
WA 98226. No Credit Cards Please!  All orders are pre-paid only. Questions: 360-733-4911 or  md19lions@lionsmd19.com

Mailing Information
_________________________________________	 _______________________________________
Print Name on Line Above					     Phone number / Email Address

____________________________________________________________________________________
Print Mailing Address			   City, 			   State/Province,    Zip/Postal Code,        Country

Make Your Voice Heard – October 17, 2015
A vote will be taken at the MD19 Fall Annual Convention in Pasco, WA October 17, 2015 to decide when the MD19 
Conventions will be held and how many will be held.  
We have three choices:

1.	  Return to the convention schedule prior to the 5-year trial period with:
a.	 An MD19 Fall Forum in October 

i.	 ZC Rap Session held at Fall Forum with  financial assistance;  two 90-minute sessions.
ii.	 Present MD19 Excellence Recognition Awards

b.	 An MD19 Annual Convention in May 
i.	 Two day (All day Friday and Saturday) ZC Training held at Convention with financial assistance 
ii.	 DGE/VDGE Training held separately prior to MD19 Annual Convention
iii.	 Council Meeting and Elections held for MD19 Officers

2.	 Hold one MD19 Convention in May each Lions Year.
a.	 Two day (All day Friday and Saturday) ZC Training held at Convention with financial assistance 
b.	 DGE/VDGE Training held apart from Zone Chairpersons and convention prior to MD19 Annual Convention with 

financial assistance
c.	 Council Meeting and Elections held for MD19 Officers
d.	 Timing of Zone Chairperson Rap Session, which appears to be an important session, would be in 

question.
3.	  Continue to hold one MD19 Convention in October each Lions Year 

a.	 ZC Rap Sessions (2) held at this convention with financial assistance
b.	 Present the MD19 Excellence Recognition Awards
c.	 DG/VDG/ZC Training held together during the last week in May as we do now with financial assistance.  District 

Leadership Teams benefit from this format.
d.	 Council Meeting and Elections held for MD19 Officers.
e.	 No conflict with District Spring Conferences.  

District Governors, consider inviting your Council Chairperson to your first Cabinet Meeting to discuss this issue with 
you. If we continue holding the MD19 Annual Convention in October, discussions are underway to arrange for ballots to 
be cast by the delegates at district spring conferences for MD19 Council Chairperson and Vice Council Chairperson. This 
is already done in some multiple districts.

Border Crossing Link! IMPORTANT! All Club, Zone, District and Multiple District Officers and Email Border Cross-
ing subscriptions will receive an email from Patricia Allen, via our AWeber email communications system sometime in 
late July with the Subject: “Confirm Your Subscription”. Within that same email is a link that you need to click on 
in order to give us permission to send you the Border Crossing link and other important MD19 information during 
the year. You must confirm your “subscription” in order for us to communicate with you by following this 
procedure. If you do not confirm that you will accept further communications via AWeber your email will be auto-
matically removed from the list and nothing further can be sent to you.

mailto:md19lions@lionsmd19.com
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MD19 2015 PRESTIGE PIN  
Mail Order Form to: PDG Jim Moffat, P.O. Box 285, Coolin, ID 83821 

 
NAME: ___________________________________ 
 
 

CLUB NAME: ______________________________________ DISTRICT / ZONE ____________ 
 

MAILING ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Prestige Pin (1 7/8”) # ______Pins @ $1.90 each = $ ______ SHIPPING CHARGES 
(Same Pin but larger) Mailed to US  To Canada (if mailed from US) 
 # pins  # Pins 
     SHIPPING $ ______ 1 to 7  $2.32 1 to 5 $6.55 
  7 to 11 $2.50 6 to 12 $7.65 
  12 to 14 $2.71 13 to 16 $8.80 
  15 to 19 $2.92 Contact Jim Moffat 
    TOTAL $ _________ 20 to 23 $3.13 
  

Please enclose a check for US Funds made out to PDG Jim Moffat for the cost of the 
pins ordered and the shipping and handling costs. No Credit Card purchases available. 

MD19 2015 OFFICIAL TRADING PIN ORDER FORM 
Mail Order Form to: MD19 Office, P.O. Box 66, Bellingham, WA 98227 

 
NAME: ___________________________________ 
 
 

CLUB NAME: ______________________________________ DISTRICT / ZONE ____________ 
 

MAILING ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Trading Pin (1.5”) # ______Pins @ $1.25 each = $ ______ SHIPPING CHARGES 
 Mailed to US  To Canada (if mailed from US) 
 # pins  # Pins 
  SHIPPING $ ______ 1 to 8  $2.32 1 to 6 $6.55 
  9 to 12 $2.50 7 to 13 $7.65 
  13 to 15 $2.71 14 to 17 $8.80 
  16 to 20 $2.92 17 pins max to Canada 
 TOTAL $ _________ 21 to 24 $3.13 
  
All credit card payments are in US Funds and only for orders of $20.00 or more. There is an additional 3% service 
charge. Orders under $20.00 pay by check. Make checks out to MD19 Lions. 
 
Card Type [  ] Visa    [   ] M/C Card #: _____________________________ Expiry Date: ___ / ____ 
 
Signature, if paying by Credit Card: ______________________________________ 
 

Any orders over 17 pins to Canada or 24 pins to the US, call MD19 Office to make arrangements 
 

Pin Orders MUST BE PREPAID           Pins damaged in shipping will not be replaced by the MD19 Office. 

Two Pins Available for Purchase by MD19 Lions
Two pins for the International Convention in Hawaii are being ordered for purchase by MD19 Lions. The 

pins are the same design but are different sizes. One is the MD19 Trading Pin and is 1 1/2”.  The other is 
called a Prestige Pin and is 1 7/8” in size.  

These pins will be available in March. The MD19 Trading pin is ordered from the MD19 Office and the 
Prestige Pin is ordered from PDG Jim Moffat.  The contact information for ordering is found on each Order 
Form found in this issue of the Border Crossing.
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Leadership continued from page 1
the Island Cleanup by his home in May, as well as 
making the long trek to Rialto Beach for the Earth 
Day Cleanup in Washington State.

Thinking globally, Lions who organize beach clean-
ups in Washington also are doing so around the 
whole Pacific Basin. The scale of this effort caught 
the attention of Lions Clubs International video mag-
azine, the Quarterly. They came to Washington State 
in April to film participants in the Washington Coastal 
Cleanup, including Lion volunteers at Rialto Beach in 
the Olympic National Park. 

Because the video crew was in Washington, they de-
cided to include MD19 Lions in videos they are produc-
ing for the International Convention in Hawaii. As part of 

this effort, Port Ange-
les, Sequim, and Clal-
lam Bay Sekiu Lions, 
led by Council Chair, 
Gary Reidel, sang Lion 
President Joe Pres-
ton’s song, “Strength-
en the Pride” for a 
movie that will be part 
of the farewell cere-

mony this July. The Quarterly and Convention videos will 
be posted on the LCI website for all Lions to enjoy.

webinars is another recent innovation that allows for 
Lions to attend an informative training session with-
out leaving the comforts of one’s home and incurring 
all sorts of additional costs. In fact, in March, I at-
tended a Lions Clubs International Institute (Faculty 
Development Excellence Series) that was done via 
a webinar that was fully interactive. There were 25 
English participants from around the world that were 
invited to participate.

So as I reflect, three key points come to mind.
1.	Mentoring . . . without having someone who 

sees the potential in a Lion, perhaps they will 
not step up.

2.	Believing in yourself so that you take the risk to 
move forward and take on greater responsibil-
ities. There will be help; no one wants to see 
you fail.

3.	Working on Succession Planning.  Have a suit-
able individual ready to take over the position 
and provide the required training. Also be there 
for that new person as they transition and step 
into your old role. We are now back to #1 Men-
toring.

Finally, thank you to all the Lions in Multiple District 
19 who have provided support and encouragement, 
and had faith in my abilities. I wish you all well in 
your personal and Lion endeavours. You can and do 
make a difference. Our paths will continue to cross 
in the future.

Cleanup continued from page 1

Questions Only a Lion Can Answer
By Jon Pudlitzke, President Elect, Columbia Crest Lions

We  recently wrapped up a joint venture with a 
Camas Senior High School Student, my son Joshua 
Pudlitzke. His Senior Project involved working with 
a mentor, Columbia Crest Lion Lyle Williams, on Eye 
Glass recycling and Collection. The final part of his 
six-month project was to interview some Lions. Here 
is a partial list of the questions he asked. The list is 
well thought out. It really made me think of why I 
am a Lion.

1. Why did you decide to get involved with a 
Lions Club?

2.  What training did you do to acquire your 
position?

3.  What challenges have you had to overcome 
throughout your work in the Lions?

4. How has Lions evolved over the years; what is 
new and different?

5. How do you see your Lions Club changing in 
the years to come?

6. What should someone avoid doing if he or she 
is trying to get involved in your Lions Club?

7.  If you weren’t involved in a group like Lions 
what else would you be involved in?

8. What strengths do you have that make you a 
good and/or active member in Lions?

9. What is the best advice to someone wanting to 
get involved with a group like Lions?

THE BEST KEPT SECRET IN TOWN
We have all heard this lament about our Lions Clubs, and the 

good that they do in our communities. The MD19 Public Rela-
tions Committee is doing its best to reverse that statement.

The MD19 PR Committee had a dream about 5 years ago, 
to get these signboards to every Lions Club.  Finally, the 
dream has come to fruition, with a $20,000 grant from Li-
ons Clubs International.  While the A frame signs may not 
seem like much, when they are set up and show who we are 
and what we are doing, they appear larger than life. 

As Lions clubs display these signs, they are telling their 
community just who they are and are calling attention to what 
they are doing to make their community a better place to live.  

Use these signs frequently, and you will notice an aware-
ness from those we are serving. More awareness means that 
there will be more people who will know who we are and 
what we are all about.  They might even join us in our efforts!

It all started with the dream of one person – the Power 
of One. It was brought to reality by the Team! Do you have 
a dream? Let us help you make it happen. Here are some 
ideas of what can be displayed.



person, Steve Somerset (brummee@shaw.ca) and Bob Ayotte (bob.ayotte@gmail.com) 
with a copy to the MD19 Office (md19est@lionsmd19.com). Requests for seminars must be 

received by June 1, 2015 for the 2015 Fall Annual Convention in order to be considered.
Fall Annual Convention	 Year __________

Suggested Seminar Title:  	

	

Outline of Seminar’s Contents: 	

	
	
Name of Person or Organization Requesting Panel: 	
Phone #  (___ )_________	 E-Mail Address:  _____________________

Names of Possible Presenters: 	
Audio Visual needs: 	

MD19 Seminar Ideas
Please submit seminar ideas to PDG Steve Somerset (brummee@shaw.ca) and PDG Bob 
Ayotte (bob.ayotte@gmail.com)  If your seminar idea is not used this year, there will be 
other years and the district spring conference chairpersons are always looking for good 
ideas as well.  Please fill out the following form.  Please submit to MD19 Leadership Chair-
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Border Crossing / AWeber (Emailed Ads and
Fundraising Events sent to MD19 Lions

Name of Company or Club: ____________________________________________________________________

Contact Person: ______________________________________ Phone Number: _________________________

Email: ____________________________________________________________________________________

Billing Address: _____________________________________________________________________________
		        Street Address / P.O. Box	                City		       State/Prov.		  Zip/Postal code

Size of Ad: ______________________ #of issues: _____________  Amount Paid: _________________

Submission Guidelines: Camera ready artwork in either a .jpeg, .png or .tif  file. When submitting written copy 
only, not camera ready,  an additional $25.00 will be charged for ad design. You will be asked to sign off on any 
ad created for you.  Specify ad size and number of issues the ad will run.

If paying by credit credit card, please complete the following:  (  ) Visa     (  ) Master Card

Card # ___________________________________________  Expiry Date _______ / _______

Signature: ____________________________________________ (payment will be in US Funds)

Border Crossing / AWeber (Emailed Ads & 
Announcements sent to MD19 Lions)

2014-15 Rates cover inclusion in 1 issue of 
The Border Crossing and 1 AWeber Message.

Full Page           $160.00    (8.5 x 11)
1/2 Page               85.00
1/4 Page               50.00
Business Card       35.00

   The Border Crossing is published August, October, 
December, February, April & June with a publication 
date of the 10th of the month. All ad information MUST 
be in the MD19 Office by the last day of the month 
previous to publication. 
   The  AWeber announcement with the ad will be 
emailed out  to all subscribers within 10 working days 
of the Border Crossing in which the ad  is published..

mailto:brummee@shaw.ca
mailto:bob.ayotte@gmail.com
md19est@lionsmd19.com
brummee@shaw.ca
bob.ayotte@gmail.com
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NEW CLUB CHARTERS
colville e-5
NAPAVINE-NEWAUKUM g-4
VANCOUVER MIDAS A-1
VANCOUVER SUNSHINE A-7

lIONS PRESIDENTS
COLVILLE E-5
Bryce Johnson
32 Kifer Spur Rd.
Kettle Falls, WA 99141
Res: 
Bus:
Cell: (509) 263-3520
Email: bryce125@hotmail.com

NAPAVINE-NEWAUKUM G-4
Greg Peterson
142A Hubbard Rd.
Curtis, WA 98538
Res: (360) 880-4552
Bus:
Cell:
Email: grpete@centurytel.net

PASCO F-6
Keith Harrison, Jr.
6213 W Melville
Pasco, WA 99301

PUYALLUP SOUTH HILL C-5
Diana Wiklund
27110 SE 170th St.
Issaquah, WA 98027

VANCOUVER LEGACY A-1
Pollyanna Lui
9271 McBurney Dr.
Richmond, BC V6Y 3C5
Cell: (604) 773-3212
Bus:
Fax:
Email: lui_pollyanna@yahoo.com

VANCOUVER MIDAS A-1
Danny Li
#111-9399 Odlin Rd. 
Richmond, BC V6X 1E1
Res: (604) 760-8575
Bus:
Cell:
Email: dl2504@gmail.com

VANCOUVER OAKRIDGE A-7
Angelie Wong
4226 Williams Rd.
Richmond, BC V7E 1J9

VANCOUVER SUNSHINE A-7
Wendy Yuan
7520 River Rd.
Richmond, BC V6X 1X6
Res: (604) 723-2566
Bus:
Cell:
Email: 

LIONS SECRETARIES
COLVILLE E-5
Betty Parazoo
907 S Main
Colville, WA 99114
Res: (509) 684-6596
Bus:
Cell: (509) 690-0380
Email: paraszoob@yahoo.com

DUNCAN I-4
Lisa Marie Kendall
4321Cowichan Lake Rd.
Duncan, BC V9L 6H2
Res: (778) 455-1548
Cell: (250) 710-4649
Fax:
Email: lmkbc1@gmail.com

LAKEWOOD FIRST C-1
Janet McCaffrey
PO Box 99158
Lakewood, WA 98498
Res: (253) 460-1968
Bus: (253) 219-0313
Cell: (253) 219-0313
Email: janmccaffrey10@hotmail.com

MILL CREEK B-3
Charles Horkin
13117 27th Dr. SE
Everett, WA 98208
Cell: (206) 795-2087
Bus:
Fax:
Email: charles.horkin@gmail.com

LIONS SECRETARIES CONT.
NAPAVINE-NEWAUKUM G-4
Vanessa Horning
1290 Rush Rd. Ste A
Napavine, WA 98532
Res: (425) 359-6953
Bus:
Cell:
Email: v.horning@q.com

VANCOUVER MIDAS A-1
Angus Leung
#19-10000 Fisher Gate
Richmond, BC V6X 3W8
Res: (604) 505-0511
Bus:
Cell:
Email: angussuilung.leung@gmail.com

VANCOUVER SUNSHINE A-7
Sunny Chiu
4420 Fraserside Dr.
Richmond, BC V6V 2L7
Res: (778) 994-1891
Bus:
Cell:
Email: cslsunnychiu@gmail.com

MD19 COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
INFORMATION & TECHNOLOGY PZC Ken Ball   Email: kball.xr@gmail.com

DISTRICT 19-H COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 
INFORMATION & TECHNOLOGY PZC Ken Ball	     Cell (360) 202-7643
2616 Rainbolt Place, Mount Vernon, WA 98274     Email: kball.xr@gmail.com

DISTRICT 19-I COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
HONORARY PDG Marcel Deslauriers	    Email: marceldesl1@gmail.com

NOMINATIONS PDG Marcel Deslauriers	    Email: marceldesl1@gmail.com

ZONE CHAIRPERSONS
E-8	 KIRK DUFF 		                 Email: mkduff@shaw.ca

PAST DISTRICT GOVERNORS
DESLAURIERS, Marcel		     Email: marceldesl1@gmail.com

Growing the MD19 Memorial Garden
By Patty Allen, MD19 Executive Secretary-Treasurer

On our “Shoestring Budget”, we could not maintain 
the MD19 Office without the many volunteers who 
spruce up the property and Memorial Gardens during 

the spring and summer.  
Here are pictures of Bell-

ingham-Central’s PP Bill Bliss 
mowing the MD19 lawn, DGE 
Don Wight and the Comcast 
crew fixing our flagpoles, and 
PZC Rock White and PZC Den-
nis Bullock, Chairperson of 
the MD19 Memorial Gardens 
Committee, installing a new 

bench in the Memorial Rose Gardens. The 
bench will be dedicated on August 15th 
along with all of the Memorial plants given 
this Lions Year 2014-2015.  

Some volunteers who have avoided our 
camera include ZCE Bob Johnson who trav-
els from Fife about once a month to weed 
and trim; Bellingham-Central Lions Mark 
Boucher, who built a trellis for our Clema-
tis bush and 
constructed 
a pole for our 
b i rdhouse; 
and Dale Cor-
anda and Ron 
Evans who 

keep our light fixtures in 
good repair.

Lions On Parade in Victoria
By ZCE Mari Hall, I-3

When I was voted in as ZC for I-3 I wanted to start 
my term having fun by getting all of I-3 represented in 
the May 18th Victoria Day Parade. Sidney Stan Yaxley, 
my co-chairperson, provided a truck for our banners 
and flags. Stan and his wife, Victoria, also persuaded 
Doug Ridell at Vancouver Island Medical Supply to 
provide nine power scooters, one for each club and the 
incoming zone chairperson. Below are some pictures of 

us making a big Lion Splash 
in the grand parade (L-R): 
Victoria Chinatown Lioness, 
the I-3 crew, organizers Stan 
& Mari with Doug Ridell, and 
the Duncan Lions A-Frame 
with Lion Jim in tow.
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Clubs Over 100
May, 2015

G1 LONGVIEW-PIONEER 186
H 7 COUPEVILLE 136
D2 WENATCHEE-CENTRAL 113
H 1 BELLINGHAM-CENTRAL 113
E 11 PRIEST LAKE KANIKSU 107

Percentages of WMMR’s received 
and dues paid for the month of May; 
Second Half dues for 2014-2015	

	  WMMRs	     Dues Pd.
19-A	 87%	 80%
19-B	 63%	 95%
19-C	 94%	 100%
19-D	 72%	 95%
19-E	 92%	 98%
19-F	 77%	 96%
19-G	 59%	 98%
19-H	 94%	 96%
19-I	 79%	 86%

2014-2015 Special Donations     CARE
Lions & Lioness	
19-C	 District 19-C	 $300.00
19-D	 Kelowna Lioness	 $250.00
19-H    Michele Barrie for Ian Barrie	 $50.00
19-I	 District 19-I	 $124.00
19-I	 Sooke Lioness	 $50.00

Memorials for April, 2015
A 7 Vancouver Granville Paul Po Wong
C1 Tacoma Southeast Robert Grevstad
C4 North Mason Linton J. Rowan
C6 Tenino Everett B. Dunham
D1 Sicamous Olga Lance
F 8 Ritzville Roger J. Schwab
G2 La Center Steve Fuller
G3 Aberdeen Craig T. Anneberg
G4 Centralia Leroy H. Lund
H3 Pitt Meadows Margaret Murphy
H5 Port Coquitlam Ronald J. Davenport

E 11 Priest River Lioness Roxanna Airola

Memorials for May, 2015
A 2 Lynn Valley G. Barrie Johnston
D7 Westbank Reg Summers-Gill
E 1 Spokane Central Milton R. Snow
E 2 Reardan Gerald W. Bannon
E 3 Coeur d’ Alene Pam Hubof
E 11 Priest River Janet Perrins
F 7 Moscow Central PDG William O. Olesen, Jr.
G1 Longview Pioneer Clarence Gauthier
H1 Bellingham Central Duane Haug
I 1 Sequim Valley Jean Phillips

Mayne Island Lions and the “222 DRAW”
By James Allan Evans, Secretary, Mayne Island Lions Club

The origin of the “222 DRAW” fundraiser is lost in 
time, but oral tradition says it came from a Saskatch-
ewan* Lions club and became a feature of the Mayne 
Island Lions labor Day Salmon Barbecue. Every year, 
222 raffle tickets are sold at $20 each, raising $4,440. 
A white board is set up at the BBQ with all 222 names 
of the ticket holders, so everyone knows who bought 
tickets to support the Lions. As the crowd munches 
BBQ, tickets for twelve prizes are drawn. The lowest is 
only twenty-five dollars, but as the day wears on, the 
prizes increase in value, reaching $800; $1,600 in pris-
es, leaving $2,840, to go directly to a worthy cause.

Two years ago, these funds went to improve the 
playground at the Mayne Island School. Last year’s 
proceeds are helping to build a surfaced bicycle path 
from the ferry landing to the town center. This year the 
worthy cause will be the island’s old, one-room school 
house that was replaced by the present Mayne Island 
School a generation ago. The Mayne Island Volunteer 
Firemen’s Association has saved it and is restoring it 
for use as its club house and a meeting place for vari-
ous community events that the Firemen’s Association 
will provide without charge to non-profit groups.

The “Old Schoolhouse”, 
a small rectangular wood-
en building held together by 
hand-forged nails, was con-
structed in 1894 for $624. It 
replaced a smaller structure 
built ten years earlier, which 
housed Mayne Island’s first 
educational institution. It 
was too small right from the 
beginning and was soon re-

placed by the “Old Schoolhouse” that was in use un-
til 1950, when it was replaced by the nucleus of our 
present school. The Old Schoolhouse was taken over 
by the fire department, who moved it in 1966 to stand 
in its present location near the current fire hall.

After fire destroyed the social center called “Neigh-
borhood House”, the teenage group that met there 
was given the Old Schoolhouse.  Now the fire hall is 
being remodeled and the Old Schoolhouse must be 
moved to a new location.  It is being remodeled to 
make it more useful to the community.  This year’s 
222 funds will go towards this project. 

The concept of the 222 DRAW is an excellent bud-
geting vehicle.  It produces the same amount of 
money each year and can be allocated to projects in 
the planning stages that will only require funding in 
two or three years time.  This is very useful to com-
munity planners and also very useful to the Mayne 
Island Lions Club, since it attracts sustained, contin-
ual interest in club activities.

*Editor’s note: Lions Wilderness Experience, a Lions MD5 
special needs camp in northern Saskatchewan, is located at 
Km 222 on Highway 106.  It is possible that 222s are an old 
fundraising concept first developed to support this program.
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Vancouver Midas Lions Club, A-1
President:	 Danny Li
	 #111–9399 Odlin Road
	 Richmond, B.C. V6X 1E1 Canada
	 Res: 604-760-8575
	 Email: dl2504@gmail.com
Secretary:	 Angus Leung
	 #19-10000 Fisher Gate
	 Richmond, B.C. V6X 3W8 Canada
	 Res: 604-505-0511
	 Email: Angussuilung.Leung@gmail.com
Sponsoring Club: Vancouver Legacy Lions Club, A-1
Charter Night: TBA

Vancouver Sunshine Lions Club, A-7
President:	 Wendy Yuan
	 7520 River Road
	 Richmond, B.C. V6X 1X6 Canada
	 Res: 604-723-2566
	 Email: NA
Secretary:	 Sunny Chiu
	 4420 Fraserside Drive
	 Richmond, B.C. V6V 2L7 Canada
	 Res: 778-994-1891
	 Email: cslsunnychiu@gmail.com
Sponsoring Club: Vancouver Granville Lions Club, A-7
Charter Night: TBA

Colville Lions Club, E-5
President:	 Bryce Johnson
	 32 Kifer Spur Road
	 Kettle Falls, WA 99141-9596
	 Res: 509-263-3520
	 Email: bryce125@hotmail.com
Secretary:	 Betty Parazoo
	 907 S Main
	 Colville, WA 99114
	 Res: 509-684-6596
	 Email: parazoob@yahoo.com
Sponsoring Club: Chewelah Lions Club, E-9
Charter Night: June 15, 2015

Napavine Newaukum Lions Club, G-4
President:	 Greg Peterson
	 142A Hubbard Road
	 Curtis, WA 98538
	 Res: 360-880-4552
	 Email: grpete@centurytel.net
Secretary:	 Vanessa Horning
	 1290 Rush Road, Suite A
	 Napavine, WA 98532
	 Res: 425-359-6953
	 Email: v.horning@q.com
Sponsoring Club: Winlock Lions Club, G-4
Charter Night: July 23, 2015

After July 1 the P.O. Box 66 will 
no longer be in service. All corre-
spondence should be sent to: 4141 
W Maplewood Avenue, Belling-
ham, WA 98226.

Communication Link:  Whenev-
er a new name is added to the MD19 
AWeber email list, the person will re-
ceive an email from Patricia Allen with the subject:  
“Confirm your subscription”.   Within that same 
email is a link that you need to click on in order to 
give us permission to send you the Border Cross-
ing link and other important MD19 information dur-
ing the year. You must confirm your “subscrip-
tion” in order for us to communicate with you 
by following this procedure. If you do not con-
firm that you will accept further communications via 
AWeber your email will be removed by AWeber from 
the list and nothing further can be sent to you.

Club Presidents and Secretaries who don’t have an 
email address, please provide an email address to MD19 
so you receive information that is emailed via AWeber.

Activities Summaries. Secretaries have the op-
tion of creating an Activities Summary in the format 
that is found in the MD19 Contests and Awards Book 
or they can email a copy of their LCI Annual Report, 
which is created from the “Summary of Activities Re-
ports (SAR)” that are submitted on line each month 
with the WMMR. Either is due in the MD19 Office on 
or before July 31.

Other MD19 Recognition – Notification has 
been emailed to Secretaries. Forms found on 
MD19 website under “Contests and Awards” next to 
their rules:

1.	MD19 Club President Excellence Award Deadline 
postmarked by July 31

2.	Club Membership Director Excellence Award 
Deadline postmarked by July 31

MD19 2015-16 First Half Dues Statements:  
In late July or early August, the 1st Half MD19 Dues 
Statements will be emailed out to Lions Club Treasur-
ers or Secretary-Treasurers. If no email address has 
been provided on the MD19 Club Officer Report Form, 
the Dues Statements will be mailed as hard copies. 

Lioness Clubs: The Lioness Annual Administrative 
Assessment Statements will be sent out in late August.  

The 2015-16 MD19 Roster: The rosters will be 
mailed out in August. They will automatically be sent 
to each Lions and Lioness Club President and Secre-
tary, the MD19 Committee Chairpersons, members 
of the Council of Governors, all Vice District Gover-
nors, Zone Chairpersons and anyone who has pur-
chased a roster. If you ordered a roster or your name 
appears on the list above, but you do not receive it 
by the end of August, please contact the MD19 Of-
fice.

2015-16 Club Secretaries: Incoming secretar-
ies will be receiving a packet of information from the 

MD19 Office in early July. In this packet are a cou-
ple of labels for the District Governor, Zone Chairper-
son, and MD19 Office. There will be instructions for 
using the MyLCI site for reporting your Club’s WMMR 
and SAR reports and information about the upcom-
ing MD19 Fall Annual Convention in Pasco, WA.
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Editor’s Salary  The salary for The Border 
Crossing Editor is funded by a grant from the 
MD19 Lions Service and Leadership Development 
Foundation. This is an example of your leadership 
dollars at work in the multiple district.
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Upcoming Special Events
Colville Lions Club

Charter Night
Monday, June 15, 2015

Social: 6:00 PM 	 Dinner: 7:00 PM
Colville Eagles Lodge #2797, 608 N Wynne St. Colville, WA
Cost: $20 ~ Chicken Cordon Bleu, Baked Potato, Vegetable, 

Salad & Black Forest Cake
Contact Betty Parazoo: parazoob@yahoo.com or 509-690-0380

Everett Central Lions Club
95th Charter Anniversary Gala

Wednesday, June 17, 2015
6:00 PM Cost: $29.95

Greenside Grill at Legion Memorial Golf Course
Special Guests: ID Don “Bubba” Shove & Actress, Lois Foraker

RSVP: Art Ruben at: since1965@aol.com
Save the Date

Olympia Host Lions Club
80th Charter Anniversary Celebration

Friday, September 11, 2015
Olympia Country and Golf Club

No Host Bar: 6:00 pm  Dinner: 7:00 pm
Guest Speaker: International Director Don Shove

For more information contact: buthorn1@comcast.net

Save the Date
Kamloops Paddlewheelers Lions Club

25th Charter Anniversary 
Saturday, September 26, 2015
Cottonwood Community Centre

307-730 Cottonwood Ave. Kamloops, B.C.
Social: 5:30 pm  Dinner: 6:30 pm  $30– No Host Bar

RSVP by September 19, 2015 
Contact PZC Kim Davis: jgkdavis@gmail.com, 250-377-3621 

Secretary Beth McBain: wellls1@hotmail.com

Save the Date
Sooke Lions Club

50th Charter Anniversary 
Saturday, September 26, 2015

Sooke Community Hall
Meet and Greet: 6:00 – 7:00 pm  Supper: 7:00 pm

$30 Per Person ~ Available from Sooke Shoppers Drug Mart
Guest Speaker; PID Dr. Patti Hall

Entertainment by Guy Marchi – “The One Man Band”
Email: farmerjc@shaw.ca, lionmike@shaw.ca, jlumbach@telus.net 

Call Mike Thomas at 250-642-4834 for more information

Save the Date
Washougal Lions Club

75th Charter Anniversary 
October 3, 2015

Camas Meadows Country Club, Camas, WA
Details to follow!

2015-2016
D Z CLUB
A 1 Vancouver Cambie Junior Club Branch
A 2 WHISTLER

B 1 SNOHOMISH
B 2 SEATTLE-BALLARD 
B 2 SEATTLE HOSPITALITY
B 5 SEATTLE-RAINIER

D 10 CLINTON

E 6 ELKFORD

F 2 GRANGER
F 2 TOPPENISH

G 1 PENINSULA
G 3 CLEARWATER/KALALOCH
G 4 ADNA
G 4 ROCHESTER
G 4 TOLEDO
G 4 WINLOCK
G 6 WHITE SALMON

Going on a Lions Officer Hunt 
As soon as the following Lions Clubs submit their 

PU101 information on MyLCI, the MD19 roster will 
be 100% complete. Thank you, District and Zone 
Officers for your assistance in making this happen.  
It will also make it possible for these clubs to submit 
their WMMR’s for July. These clubs will not be able 
to communicate on MyLCI after July 1 if the PU101’s 
are not submitted on line by June 30th.



M D 1 9  C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n t s

  2 0 1 4 - 2 0 1 5  L i o n s  Y e a r
Memorial Gardens Work Party - MD19 Office, 9:00 am	 June 13

E-5 Colville Lions Club Charter Night	 June 15

  2 0 1 5 - 2 0 1 6  L i o n s  Y e a r

G-4 Napavine-Newaukkum Lions Club Charter Night 6:00 pm	 July 23

Memorial Gardens Annual Dedication of Memorial Plants	 August 15

A-1 Vancouver-Midas Lions Club Charter Night	 TBA

A-7 Vancouver Sunshine Lions Club Charter Night	 TBA

T h e  f u t u r e  d e p e n d s  o n  Y O U !
A s k  s o m e o n e  t o  b e c o m e  a  L i o n ! 
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The Border Crossing
MD19 Lions Office
P.O. Box 66
Bellingham, WA 98227   USA

Remember back in the day when lots of us wore those big “ASK ME 
ABOUT LIONS CLUB” pins like the one pictured here?  They were great 
conversation starters and they could be again.  Your club can design its 
own and have it made very inexpensively.  All your members can have 
one, and even your new A-Frame can wear one in its lapel whenever it 
goes stepping out.
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